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In order to maintain the safety and wellbeing of students 

at Plympton International College when teachers are not 

schedule for yard duty, students who arrive before 

8:25am and/or are still on site after 3:20pm will be send 

to OSHC (Out of School Hours Care). Parents will be 

contacted by the OShc supervisor regarding their childôs 

attendance at either before or after school OSHC. Pay-

ments will be calculated based on your CCB rate and is 

payable to Camp Australia. 

Please note that teachers are on yard duty from 8:25am 

until 8:45am in the mornings and from 3:05pm in the 

afternoons. 

Kylie Tuckey on behalf of the OSHC Committee 

 

 

 

 

Uniform 

Parents are reminded that the Uniform Shop is open on 

Tuesday morning  from 8am-9am before  and Thursday      

afternoon from 3pm to 4pm.   

New faces 

 

We welcome to the team: 

Rod Sutherland in leadership support  

Mary Bryker Lab Assistant  

Melody Chen Bilingual support 

Sabrina Prisco  Maths/Science 

Nunung Lehmann  Yr 4/5 

Marjorie Trinh Home Ec 

Our new staff members are settling in well and have 

commented on the warm and supportive environment 

and enjoying working with our fabulous student. 

 

Congratulations 

 

The Yr 8 Debating Team won their debate last night 

against Nazareth College. Our speakers no 1, 2, 3      

respectively were Leyla Ajuria, Loki Bretton, Jaimee 

Vance. The adjudicator congratulated them on their 

speeches and strong arguments. 

They did a mighty job, I am so proud of them. 

Regards 

Briony Monahan 

Debating Coordinator 2017. 

 

We are very proud to announce Sarah Dodd was   

awarded  a  Principal Music Scholarship from the      

University of   Adelaide. Sarah wishes to thank Ms  

Richardson, Mr Dohse and Plympton International    

College staff and students for the nomination and     

support. She plans to purchase a new cello and possibly 

travel overseas on a music study tour. We wish her   

continual success and  wish to express how proud of  

her  we are. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Lost Property 

We have a large number of jumpers, drink bottles etc in 

the lost property box which we are keen to reunite with 

their owners before the holidays.  Please visit the      

college office to check before the holidays. 

Please remember to name everything  especially school 

jumpers and hats. 

 

https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&frm=1&source=images&cd=&ved=0ahUKEwirrcyfmoXUAhWFr1QKHaKUAAQQjRwIBw&url=https%3A%2F%2Fau.oneshiftjobs.com%2Fprofile%2F698535&psig=AFQjCNG7rmFdPZnKF5aD7icPW0xOZb4sJQ&ust=1495600900718190
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Term 1 2017 

Congratuations to our Term 1 award winners! 

 

Academic Excellence Awards 

Melodi Ing 

Nalani Kulbaba 

Joshua Luu 

Jamie Luu 

Ashley Nicholls 

Amica Tagabuan 

Yatika Tembang 

Rachel Tomas 

Manya Aggarwal 

Leyla Ajuria 

Zena Al-Rabiea 

Danilo Chiappe 

Samantha Duldulao 

Maryam Hamoshi 

Alisa Huang 

Rottaneat Khy 

Abby Logan 

Nadirah Mohamed 

Shail Shah 

Sandy Soliman 

Vaibhav Aggarwal 

Mehriza Khokhar 

Ben Lo 

Olive Schaffer 

Aliza Khokhar 

Donisia Skoumbros 

Ferdy Hoover 

Sandy Manalansan 

Ramsha Memon 

 

 

 

Commitment to Study Awards 

Saraya Andary 

Ryan Colmer 

Hafsa Faisal 

Seth Iaccarino 

Kevin Lo 

Xavier McInerney 

Allora Nadj 

Salina Rai 

Joshua Scott 

Bevan Shajan 

Bianca Shmakov 

Rosie Tavell 

Sebastian Goode 

Kyle Johnston 

Bailey McKenny 

Maddie Smith 

Jaimee Vance 

Natalie Ing 

Ava Paleologoudias 

Darrell Tan 

Vinny Bhatti 

Lara Greco 

Aldrianna Manalansan 

Manila Rai 

Prishay Sewrathan 

Mito Tamura 

Matviy Zhylikovskyy 

Alex Hernandez-Sanchez 

Eric Nguyen Lu 

Jordan Mavros 

Engy Mikhail 

Peter Nangle 

Tessa Wallace 

Lily Kennedy 

Jean McKim 

Mina Mikhail 

Kosta Paleologoudias 

Ploy Saendi 

Victoria Shan 
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Secondary Chinese (Term 1/2)  

Our Chinese subject offers 1 Year 7, 2 Year 8 and 1 Year 

10 classes in 2016. The Year 7 and Year 8 Chinese     

classes were given systematic learning under the          

well-developed bilingual program by professors from 

UniSA. We offer daily Chinese lesson for Year 8 with a 

regular presence of two teachers in lessons in order to 

emerge the students into bilingual learning environment. 

Our teachers are passionate and patient in teaching    

Chinese, and provide students with effective online      

Chinese learning programs . 

In term 1, all secondary students in Chinese subjects have 
a chance to explore Chinese culture through a lesson in 
practicing Chinese calligraphy.  

We also introduced two online learning programs - 
Memrise and Kahoot to help students learn characters, 
pronunciation and Chinese culture in a game-like learning 
environment.  

During term 1, Year 7/8 students learned Chinese        
pronunciation system, greetings, some radicals and    
numbers.  

 

 

. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Bike Education 

Bike Ed for the Year 4, 5 and 6's has been a      
wonderful learning opportunity for the students. 
They have had practical on road experiences in road 
safety. It's also been a heart warming experience for 
staff to hear that a parent has anonymously donated 
a bike to a student who has never owned one. 

Stan Pulgies 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mothers Day Poems 

Mrs Prettyôs year 1/2 class hope everyone had a 

lovely Motherôs Day and would like to share some 

examples of the poems that we wrote.  As a literacy 

task, we used adjectives, verbs and similes to create 

these poems.  

 

Mum happy, funny, pretty  

Mum reading, loving, cooking, playing  

Mum as cuddly as a Bunny  

I love you so much for giving me a tablet 

Thanks for making me spaghetti 

 

Mum  playful, caring, kind  

Mum working, cooking, chatting, tickling  

Mum as cuddly as a puppy  

I love Mum 

 

Mum  pretty, helpful, funny  

Mum eating, cooking, smiling  

I love you so much  

Thank you for being the best Mum ever 

 

Mum funny, loving, happy  

Mum Playing, reading, cooking  

Mum as bright as a star  

I love you very much, thank you for baking cakes 
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My experience of Clipsal was amazing. I learnt a lot 

about Formula 1, V8 car races that I didnôt know, such 

as what team does when the car is and isnôtô in the pit, 

how they transport tyres from one place to another and 

what type of tyre and how many tyres are used in a race.  

 

The Army was there as well, they had brought all these    

vehicles along, really big and heavily armoured, and the 

muscle looking car with the army logo and the tint off 

green was absolutely amazing. There were different car 

brands that were everywhere like Cougar and Chevalier, 

Nissan and Holden had most of their cars from old to 

new and their best looking cars.  

 

Even though their food was expensive it was amazing 

and some of it was way too big for its price.  

Overall it was one of the best days of school I have ever 

had and I would like to go to another excursion like this 

again next year. 

NATHANIEL TREVORAH    - YEAR 10 SCIENCE 

 

 

. 

 

 

. 

 

. 

 

 

 

In term 2, students in Year 7 and 8 Chinese will go to   
Chinatown to have a lunch for learning cultural practices 
and practising conversations in real-life situations.        
Students will love and enjoy the moment wandering 
around, having Chinese snacks and drinks while trying 
learned Chinese words in class for fun. With supports 
from the Confucius Institute of University of Adelaide,   
students will be able to explore more Chinese culture 
through lessons in playing kites, shuttlecocks and other 
traditional Chinese practices.  

In term 2, we will help students consolidate their Chinese 
knowledge from term 1, and continue to make a progress 
in more practical language skills.  

 

Science Excursion to Clipsal 500. 

At the Clipsal 500, my friends and I had witnessed some 

amazing things. For example, we saw a lot of classic cars 

and a lot of new cars that are worth millions of dollars! We 

saw a lot of car manufacturers that were showing their 

new cars and equipment. 

 

We also learned about car safety and how cars are tested. 

We learned about different types of engines, about accel-

eration and velocity.  

At the Clipsal 500 in Adelaide we learned what types of 

tyres are used in professional racing and why they use a 

particular type of tyre.  

 

We learned about reaction time and braking distance. The 

top speed of different cars, the types of fuel they use, the 

safety measures for all drivers and passengers along with 

the need to wear safety gear for racing.  We also learnt 

about Newtonôs Laws for Science. 

Overall we loved the excursion and hopefully we can go 

there next year. 

MATT ZHYLIKHOVSKYY- YEAR 10 SCIENCE 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

 

BBQ and cup cake stall  

@ Bunnings Mile End  
 

Sunday, May 28  

From 8.30am ï 4.30pm  
 

 

We are looking for volunteers to help cook 

on the BBQ, serve and prepare for this 

major fundraiser.  

 

Meet new people, have some fun and help 

raise money for our school.  

 

If you can spare an hour or so, please 

contact Janelle 0439279663 via text or 

email ASAP 

Janelle.yarwood547@schools.sa.edu.au  
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Governing Council 

Hello everyone and welcome to term 2 

To all the people interested in joining the Parents 
and Friends group we will be having a meeting    on 
Monday 29th May at 3.30pm in a school meeting 
room. Please contact me via email 
plympton_pnf@yahoo.com to get any details. We 
could really use your support and input, I hope to 
see a lot of new faces.  

Iôd like to say I was really touched by the efforts our 
teachers went to in      encouraging and supporting 
our students during Naplan. Thank you to the     
wonderful letter that came home with one of our kids 
and in particular the last sentence ñRemember there 
is no one way to test all of the wonderful things that 
make you, YOU!ò 

I was at the recent Anzac Day Dawn Service and 
was very proud to hear one of our students given 
the   honour to speak . What a great privilege and 
how amazing that our school also got a mention to 
such a large crowd. 

Please remember that fundraising is looking for   
support in cupcake baking for the Bunnings BBQ 
Sunday 28th May and volunteers to help on the day. 

Also we would like to form a new committee 
Grounds and Maintenance, anyone that is in a trade 
or handyperson that is available to help out please 
contact me  at the above email. 

Thanks and regards  

Samantha Malliotis 

Chairperson ïGoverning Council 

 

 

2017 Materials & Services Charge 
 

Parents and Caregivers are reminded that the 2017 
Materials and Services Charges were due by Friday 
14 April (last week of Term 1).  Government        
legislation passed has enabled schools to pursue 
overdue accounts from Term 2 onwards. 

If you have applied for school card assistance and 
are awaiting approval or if you believe you are     
eligible for the school card assistance and have not 
yet applied please contact Angela or Cathy on 8297 
0488 for further details. 

If you have an authorised part payment plan in 
place, please check your recent statement and    
contact the Finance Section of the school if you 
have any queries/concerns. 

Thank you 

Angela 

Business Manager 

 

In Year 3 bilingual class, we have been using      

Chinese numbers (sh½ z³ )in various ways.   

Students established their understanding of Chinese 
numbers through counting, games and daily        
routines. 

{ǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ƭŜŀǊƴ /ƘƛƴŜǎŜ ƴǳƳōŜǊǎ ƛƴ 
aŀǘƘǎ ŀǘ ƻǳǊ ƴŜǿ bŀǘǳǊŜ tƭŀȅ ŀǊŜŀΦ  

 

 
 

This term, the theme for the R-2 Chinese lessons is 

Family. Students are talking about the importance of 

family in Australian and Chinese culture and are 

currently learning how to name various family   

members in Chinese. Students are continuing to do 

a stellar job of learning how to read and write      

Chinese words. We love using the beautiful new 

outdoor learning space to play language games and 

to practise our Chinese handwriting.  

The Year 4/5 and 5/6 classes have each been   

composing a class story. During lessons, students 

have been listening diligently with the intent to     

understand as we add details to the story. The    

process involves asking and answering plenty of 

questions, all in Chinese. Students have also been 

reading their class story in Chinese characters,  

without the support of pinyin (spelling).  

 


